English Faculty Minutes

January 5, 2010
Attendance:  Ellie Bunting, Chair; Maria Cahill, Assistant; Jill Hummel, Barb Griffith, Thomas Wayne, Amanda Pollitt, John Pelot, Natala Orobello, David Luther, Anne Angstrom, Kath Miller, Sarah Dustin, Amy Trogan, Margaret Desjardins, and Peter Folares, Marty Ambrose
Meeting called to order: approval of November minutes.

Emporium:  In Fall 2010, Emporium will be in bank building for a year, and then back on campus.  A full-time English person will be hired, but description hasn’t been written for position yet.
Search Committee: A search committee has been formed for a new full-time faculty member.
Turnitin:  Ellie is working on getting this program back for us.  Good news:  now, students can submit their essays more than once for feedback.
Lab Fees:  Charlotte would like money used to hire another tutor.  Lee is interested in money for lap-tops or a new lab.

Assessment:  We are contemplating assessment of 1102 and another course, perhaps lit.  We’ll begin assessment in the fall and will discuss this issue further at the February meeting.
CLAST:  Sub-committee report – a third composition course, Special topics, is going to be developed and presented to the Curriculum committee in February.  If it passes, the class will be offered in Fall 2010.  Although the course will have basic requirements, each professor who teaches the course will be able to choose a theme.  It’s possible that the class could address issues of diversity, which would fit well with our FOE focus for this year.
Textbook:  We had a lively discussion about our textbook!  Charlotte will look into the possibility of tweaking the text to their specific campus needs.
Meeting adjourned at 3:30pm.

Gratefully submitted by,

Maria J. Cahill
